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Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC

May 1st Anticipated start date.  Weather could slow that down.  Engineers are on site. Contracts are coming together.  Proposals are also coming in.  Permits are coming together.  Expect to have all permits by January.  Jesus could not attend.  Mark Thompson purchased a championship steer which was butchered locally and donated to the local foodbank.  Assemblywoman Huber will be touring the facility.  Jesus is coordinating with Motherlode Job Training and CIMC.  As soon as permits are finalized employment process will move forward.  Jesus and Mark are in ongoing conversations on the employment issues.  4 year long term contracts with ag grinders are in place for fuel.
US Forest Service – Calaveras Ranger District

Native American team finished most archaeological sites, and then got snowed out.  Team is also working on private lands.  Steve will give an update on the Regional Foresters meeting.  Sourgrass Stewardship Contract is out for bid.  The project is 1100-1200 acres.  The project includes commercial timber and biomass.  Roadwork has been completed with stimulus funds.  This is not the same type of project as the White Mountain Project.

Steve W. – The Nature Conservancy has identified the ACCG as a priority project, and the surrounding landscape as a national priority for funding.  The recent USFS meeting in Sacramento seemed very encouraging.  Approximately 100 people there, including top Forest Service staff.  Almost the entire discussion was around a shift in time and resources to focus on restoration and stewardship project work.

Contractors Group

Contractors group has decided on forming a joint venture.  Need to determine the level of organization required in order to be competitive for stewardship contract opportunities.  The biggest challenge is making the extraction of the fuel material cost-effective.  Renting equipment and other expenses associated with making the material ready for the plant has posed significant difficulties.  There is a distinct need for a transportation subsidy.  There are also concerns as to the emphasis on using hand crews, which are generally more expensive.  Contractors are in need of additional support on writing proposals.
Support letters will be developed for the two requests posed to the group.  One for the Woody Biomass Utilization Grant (D. McCleery) and the Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC support letter (J. Arredondo).  Katherine Evatt, others, will draft a group letter and bring it to the next meeting for discussion and adoption.
Dick McCleery is coordinating with the contractors group on the acquisition of key equipment, including a whole-tree grinder.  The grinder is being requested through a USDA woody biomass utilization grant.  The pre-application has been submitted.  $247,000 is the grant amount.

El Dorado National Forest is exploring possibilities and opportunities relative to the emerging carbon market.  This could be an option for offsetting transportation costs for biomass to generation facilities.
$500K has been allocated to the CHIPS project.  There are discussions with the Forest Service taking place as it relates to spending those dollars.  Possibilities include hiring a project manager or purchasing equipment.
The group agrees it is very important to not inflate fuel costs through subsidies.  There must be a balance so that the cost is not artificial, given subsidies, which could have very negative effects down the road.

Brandon will work on support letters with Katherine Evatt.
